
School Board Meeting: April 22, 2024

Subject: Annual Radon Testing

Presenter: Tim Helppi,
Director of Buildings and Grounds

SUGGESTED SCHOOL BOARD ACTION:

No Board Action Required

DESCRIPTION:

Each year, the district conducts radon testing at some sites within the district 
with the help of our Health and Safety Consultant. The results of the testing are 
shared with the School Board per the Minnesota Department of Health 
guidelines.

This year’s testing was conducted at the Buffalo Community Middle School and 
Discovery Elementary School. Those test results show that the buildings did not 
have radon levels that would require additional action on the part of the district 
to mitigate.

Each district site is tested every 5 years on a rotating schedule.

Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have questions or if you would like 
additional information.

ATTACHMENTS:

• RPT 24-202310801 BHM Schools_Radon Short-Term Testing
Provided by the Institute for Environmental Assessment


